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Dear applicant,

I would like to thank you for your interest in the role of Teacher of Science at The Derby High School. 
The Derby High School is an oversubscribed 11-16 Co-Educational Comprehensive (approx. 950 students on roll) situated in the North West of England in the heart of Bury, Greater Manchester. The intake of the school is truly comprehensive with students from a wide range of backgrounds.
“At The Derby High School we strive for EXCELLENCE in all we do. We are proud of the history and the TRADITIONs that have helped define our school. We challenge our students to work hard, to make the most of the opportunities that our school offers and to use their IMAGINATION to truly think and believe they can be the best.”
Built on the 7R philosophy we ensure our students are Ready, Respectful, Resilient, Resourceful, Reasonable, Responsible and create the Right Impression. We have a school community ethos that unites us in common values. We celebrate our diverse intake putting equality at the heart of all we do. In 2014 Ofsted recognised the strength of the leadership at all levels within the school and we were graded as ‘Good with Outstanding Leadership’. The OFSTED report also said:

“Students’ behaviour is good. The school provides a safe and harmonious environment for learning.”
Our most recent Ofsted inspection in March 2018 confirmed that we continue to be a good school. The feedback includes: 

“You are committed to ensuring that all pupils receive a good quality of education.”

“Your staff team have created an inclusive and caring community.”

At The Derby High School, we offer amazing opportunities for our students. Operating as a Science and Arts College since 2003 we have fantastic facilities in these areas. Our bespoke Performing Arts building, INSPIRE, exudes creativity incorporating a media suite, a large drama studio and a sprung dance floor. A new innovation has been DISCOVER, three state of the art science laboratories, opened in 2017. Our multimillion pound Sports Hall, EXCEL complements our expansive playing fields and pitches. In 2018 we opened a STEAM Garden, a cross curricular, outdoor learning space for the school and wider community.

We offer a huge range of external excursions for all curriculum areas, including to local colleges and universities, challenging stereotypes, raising aspirations and engendering a sense of awe and wonder from the world around us. Our curriculum is dynamic, challenging and engaging, enabling our students to excel in all areas.
There is a strong commitment to developing independent learners with the skills and experiences to thrive in a modern world. Through extensive opportunities to develop leadership skills we are preparing our students to become tomorrow’s leaders. We are a school where all matter and our pastoral care ensures our students feel safe and happy. We believe that enabling our students to flourish and reach their true potential is what drives our staff and that is why we achieve outstanding Progress 8 scores year on year (P8 +0.25, 2016, +0.34, 2017, +0.40, 2018). This puts us as the highest performing school for student progress within the authority. We are driven by strong moral values that puts students at the centre of all we do and so we are particularly proud of the Progress 8 of our Pupil Premium students (approximately 40% of student population) at +0.38. This commitment to excellence will be unceasing. We want to make a difference to the lives of the young people we serve.
I firmly believe that The Derby High School has the capacity to raise attainment still further and that the school has the potential to develop as a leading proponent of forward looking education. This view is shared by governors and the leadership team. At The Derby High School we value all our staff and their well-being. We place a huge emphasis on professional development and provide opportunities for staff to lead, collaborate and take part in action research. Staff are overwhelmingly proud to work at the school. 
You are reminded that the closing date for applications is Monday 25 March 2019 at 9 am. 

The Derby High School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of young people and expects all staff to share this commitment. The successful candidate will be subject to satisfactory Enhanced DBS clearance and all pre-employment checks to include satisfactory references.

I hope that, having read all the necessary information about our school, you are excited about applying for this position. I look forward to receiving your completed application and reading what you have to offer The Derby High School.
Good luck.

Warm regards,
MS C HELEN HUBERT
Headteacher

